THORNTON PARISH COUNCIL

ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL HELD AT HOLY FAMILY HIGH SCHOOL ON

MONDAY 9th NOVEMBER 2015
Prior to the commencement of the meeting Mike Chambers and Elizabeth Stanfield completed the declaration of acceptance and were co-opted onto the Parish Council.

Present: Councillors Hounsell, Chambers, Miles, Pengelly and Stanfield.

Also present: Mrs Jones (clerk).

668
Apologies for Absence: 


Apologies were received from Councillor Mrs Olsen, Mr R Bain and Mr A Donegan.

669
Declarations of Interest: 


There were no declarations of interest made.

670
Public Participation: 

The Chairman welcomed four members of the public to the meeting and the following items were brought up for discussion.

· Following the opening of Broom’s Cross Road there had been an increase in traffic in the area with congestion on both sides of the Road between Aldi and the new roundabout. Traffic had also increased in the surrounding roads with Edgemoor Drive and Ince Road noted as having particular problems. Additionally, in quieter periods, vehicles were not slowing down when coming off the new road and were travelling at excess speeds Councillor Hounsell advised that the issue of speeding was a police enforcement matter and the increase in traffic in the area would be monitored by Sefton Council. Councillor Hounsell also advised he would seek a representative from Sefton Council to attend the next Parish Council meeting to speak about the problems associated with the new road.
· Councillor Hounsell had been advised that the drains at the sides of Park View were blocked by leaves. Sefton Council had acknowledged this problem but advised that access to rectify this was very difficult due to the traffic in the area and advised that the footpaths would be strengthened.
· The proposal to create a new road across Rimrose Valley was discussed and it was felt that an increase in the use of rail to move freight would be the preferred method. There were disused rail lines in the area which could prove to be a suitable alternative to the problem.
· The ditch behind the bus stop on the Southport side of Broom’s Cross Road was filling with water and Councillor Hounsell was to follow this matter up.

· Mr George Pennington submitted an invoice to the Parish Council for consideration in respect of storage of Council records/artefacts etc.
671
Minutes of an Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on 14th September 2015:

The minutes were unanimously agreed as a correct record and were then signed by the Chair.

672
Matters arising:
· There were no plans in place for the derelict buildings at the back of the Ramblers club and Councillor Pengelly agreed to pursue this matter.
· The clerk was to speak to the Ward Councillors regarding replacement bins.
· The footpath at the far side of Holgate had now been completed.
· The traffic lights at the Aldi junction were in working order, however if it was felt that there was an issue with compliance then it should be reported to the police.
· The street light outside The Grapes public house was now working correctly.

674
Reports: 
a)
Area Committee

There was no report from the Area Committee.

a)
10 Parishes

Councillor Pengelly had attended the 10 Parishes meeting, much of the discussion 
had been about the proposed new wind farm near Hightown and there were no items 
discussed relating directly to Thornton.
673
Chairman’s Business
· Councillor Hounsell advised he had drafted a response to the refusal of a grant for The Crescent from the Capital Investment Priorities Fund. He was to email the response to the Parish Councillors to seek approval before sending it.

· A meeting had been arranged for Thursday 12th November with Sefton Council for Voluntary Service to assist in the Stocks and Sundial funding application to the National Lottery Heritage fund.

· A series of hearings had been arranged in respect of Sefton’s Local Plan and the public were able to attend.

· The future of the Parish Council was discussed and the aim was to be more pro-active and engage more with the Ward Councillors and MP. The format of future meetings was also discussed and it was resolved that a speaker should be sought for each meeting. The Parish Councillors agreed to meet informally in December to discuss the future plans in greater details.

675
Finance:

Invoices: 



The Council agreed to pay the following invoices:

Mrs J Jones 
£301.67 
Clerk’s Salary

676
Planning and Correspondence:
The clerk read out correspondence from Sefton Council’s Planning Department.

677
Calendar of Meetings
It was resolved to change the meeting date to the first Monday of every other month in order to avoid a clash with the local Labour Party group meeting. The Clerk was to draw up a calendar of dates to circulate to Councillors after the meeting.
681
Councillors’ Updates
There were no further items discussed.
682
Date of Next Meeting: 


It was resolved that it should take place on Monday, 11th January 2016 at 7.00 pm subject to the availability of a suitable speaker from Sefton Council.



Signed

……………

Date

……………
(Chairman)
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